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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-5000 

 

OFFICE OF PUBLIC AND INDIAN HOUSING 

 
 

Special Attention of:                                                Notice PIH 2022-31 

Directors of HUD Regional and Field 
Offices of Public Housing; Public Housing           Issued: September 30, 2022 
Agencies  

  Cross References: PIH Notice 2022-07; 

 PIH Notice 2022-19 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

SUBJECT:  Mainstream Vouchers – Non-Competitive Opportunity for Additional Vouchers 

Authorized by the CARES Act and Extraordinary Administrative Funding, (Update)  

 

1. PURPOSE  

 

This notice increases the total amount of funding available for new Mainstream vouchers from $40 

million to $48 million.   

 

2. BACKGROUND 

 

In PIH Notice 2022-07, HUD used its authority provided by the CARES Act to use Mainstream 

carryover funding from previous appropriations Acts to non-competitively award up to $35 million in 

new Mainstream vouchers.  PIH Notice 2022-19 increased the available funding for new Mainstream 

vouchers from $35 million to $40 million.  

 

Through this notice, HUD is increasing the available funding for new Mainstream vouchers from $40 

million to $48 million after additional funding has been identified.  No new applications for 

Mainstream vouchers are being received through this Notice.   

3. INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Inquiries about this notice should be directed to: MainstreamVouchers@hud.gov.  

4. PAPERWORK REDUCTION ACT:  

The information collection requirements contained in this notice have been approved by the Office of 

Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995 (44 U.S.C 3520).  
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In accordance with the PRA, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond 

to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB control number.   

 

The following active information collections contained in this notice have been approved under the PRA-

OMB Control Numbers 2577-0169 and 2577-0083. 

 

 

 
                         /s/ 

 Dominique Blom 
 General Deputy Assistant Secretary 
   for Public and Indian Housing 
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